# ALCOHOL POLICY AND LIQUOR CONTROL BYLAW SUBCOMMITTEE 1 SEPTEMBER 2008

# A meeting of the Alcohol Policy and Liquor Control Bylaw Subcommittee was held on Monday 1 September 2008 at 1pm

PRESENT: Councillor Sue Wells (Chairman),

Councillors Helen Broughton, Sally Buck, Yani Johanson,

Claudia Reid, Bob Shearing and Mike Wall.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Norm Withers, Regional Commander Northern Area,

Regional Commander Southern Area, Dave Lawry, Inspector/Area Commander (Southern), Richard Bruce, Senior Sergeant (Central/HQ), Roy Appley, Senior Sergeant (Northern), Vincent Munro, Senior Constable (Community Liaison Northern), Bill Timms, Senior Constable (based on Campus), Val Carter (Fendalton-Waimairi Community Board) and Peter Laloli (Riccarton-

Wigram Community Board).

**APOLOGIES:** Apologies for absence were received and accepted from

Councillors Ngaire Button and Chrissie Williams, and Megan Evans

(Shirley-Papanui Community Board).

The Subcommittee reports that:

#### 1. ALCOHOL POLICY AND LIQUOR CONTROL BYLAW MATTERS

### POSSIBLE LIQUOR BAN AREAS - MERIVALE, NORTHLANDS AND ILAM

A discussion was held with Subcommittee members, members of the New Zealand Police and Christchurch City Council staff, about possible new liquor ban areas in Merivale, Northlands and in the area around the University of Canterbury in Ilam, in order to decide whether or not the Subcommittee supported staff proceeding with a full section 155 analysis.

Proposed ban area	Staff recommendation – proceed with s.155?	Police recommendation – bylaw needed?	Meeting outcome
Merivale Mall Area and Surrounds	No	Yes	Agreed, proceed with s.155 analysis
Northlands Mall Area and Surrounds	Yes	Yes	Agreed, proceed with s.155 analysis
Area around the University of Canterbury	No	No	Agreed, discard as an option, no further work required at this stage

## 2. **NEXT MEETING**

It was agreed that the next meeting be held on Tuesday 16 September 2008 from 11am – 12.30pm.

The meeting concluded at 3.40pm.